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DUE TO THE  
 

CORONAVIRUS CRISIS 
 

ALL SERVICES HAVE BEEN CANCELLED  
 

UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

If you want to talk about getting married, or to book your wedding  

please E-mail Hazel on office@allsaintsaston.com  

on Tuesday 1pm-5pm or Thursday 9am-1pm  

 

Wedding couples can ring: 07934 101538 

 

If you would like to arrange a Baptism please E-mail our Baptism  

co-ordinator, Gloria Hope on Baptism@gloriahope.uk  

 

To arrange a Funeral please speak to Jim Nuttall 

jimnuttall@talktalk.net             0114 287 6047 
 

   Remember you can view this magazine In full colour online  

www.allsaintsaston.com  



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.com 

 

 

 

You are invited to our on-line Service at                                      

10:30am each Sunday via ZOOM.  

 

 

 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/8689362500?

pwd=dE9IVUF1V2JLRTNjQUpmVmlZYzladz09 

 

Meeting ID : 868 936 2500 
Password : church 

 
∗ You can phone in to the Service from your normal home phone by call-

ing 0330 088 5830 
 

∗ When asked put in the  MEETING ID 868 936 2500 on your Keypad 

followed by # 
 

∗ When asked put in the PASSWORD number 541021 on your Keypad 

followed by # 
 

∗ When asked about ‘PARTICIPANT ID’ type # as this does not apply 
 

∗ You should be charged at normal rate, dependent upon your telephone 

package 
 

∗ This number is the same for any ZOOM MEETING only the ID and 

PASSWORD change 
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Churches to reopen with restrictions 
 
CHURCHES in England will be able to open their doors again on Saturday for 

private prayer and Funeral Services - but many could struggle to find people 

willing to open them and take on the responsibility for the new cleaning regimes. 

 

The Ministry of Housing, Communities, and Local Government announced on 

Sunday that the decision had been made after meetings of the places-of-worship 

task force, which is chaired by the Communities Secretary, Robert Jenrick. The 

Government would continue to work with the task force, it said, “towards the full 

reopening of places of worship as soon as the scientific advice allows”. 

 

The Government initially announced that places of worship would be permitted 

to open for private prayer from 15 June. Guidance updated on Friday, however, 

said that the date was 13 June. 

 

Mr Jenrick said on Sunday: “This move recognises the spiritual and mental-

health benefits for people being able to pray in their place of worship, and that   

for some people this cannot be replicated by praying at home.” 

 

The Ministry defined individual prayer in a place of worship “as a person or 

household entering the venue to pray on their own and not as part of a group, led 

prayer or communal act. They should be socially distanced from other individu-

als or households.” Public worship, streamed or otherwise, is not permitted while 

visitors are in the building. 

 

And on Tuesday, the House of Bishops agreed that funerals could take place 

again inside churches from 15 June. The decision was prompted by the continued 

reduction in death rates linked to Covid-19 and the pastoral needs of the be-

reaved. 

 

The Bishop of London the Rt Revd Sarah Mullally, who chairs the Church of Eng-

land’s Recovery Group, said that she was “only too aware that those who have lost 

loved ones have suffered most of all” during the pandemic.  

 

Churches will not be compelled to open for either private prayer or funerals: the 

incumbent and PCC are to decide whether it is feasible. And, in both cases, de-

tailed guidance has been issued concerning how to keep the church building 

clean and to maintain physical distancing, among other things. 
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Bishop Mullally said that it “recognises that the buildings themselves are important 

sacred spaces for people. . . We look forward to when it is safe for our church 

buildings once again to become meeting places for worship, prayer, and all they do 

to serve and bless their communities.” 

 

A risk-assessment template issued by the C of E’s recovery group regarding the 

opening of churches for private prayer, for example, suggests numerous measures 

to prevent transmission of the conronavirus. These include one point of entry to the 

building, clearly identified; doors and windows opened to improve ventilation; 

hand sanitisers placed around the building; lavatory facilities given adequate sup-

plies of soap and paper towels; and seating areas marked out to maintain physical 

distancing. The building should also be cleaned before and after general use. 

 

It is not clear, however, whether some of the volunteers on whom parish churches 

rely - “Generation A”: laywomen born in the 1920s and ’30s and now in their  

seventies, eighties, and nineties (Features, 23 June 2017) - will be available, given 

they are classified as in the “at risk” category. 

 

Dr Abby Day, Professor of Race, Faith, and Culture in the Department of Sociol-

ogy, Goldsmiths University of London, and the author of The Religious Lives of 

Older Laywomen: The last active Anglican generation (Oxford University Press, 

2017) said this week that, before the pandemic, churches were “kept open during 

the week because of these people. . . Who is going to be keeping the doors open 

the day churches open for private prayer? In the past, on church-opening days, who 

is there? It’s the elderly ladies keeping them open.” 

 

Many of the Generation A women would be inclined to help, as they had done in 

the past, Dr Day said; but they - and their families - would also harbour concerns 

about the health risks of doing so. 

 

“A lot will feel a sense of independence and the need to get back into daily and 

weekly regimes, tempered by understandable responsibility for the wider  

community and their own health,” she said. 

 

Many would be under pressure from their children - many of whom do not attend 

church regularly - to put their health before their voluntary commitments, Dr Day 

suggested. 

 

The announcement that places of worship would be allowed to open for private 

prayer was welcomed by church leaders. 
 

By ED THORNTON     CHURCH TIMES  12 JUNE 2020 
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COVID-19 ADVICE ON THE  

ADMINISTRATION OF HOLY COMMUNION  
 

The Recovery Group has been set up to support the Church of England as government 

guidance changes through the COVID-19 pandemic. This document has been  

prepared with information available by the issue date and is for planning purposes 

only until present restrictions are lifted. It will be kept under review and updated as the 

situation develops, with each update issued as a new version. The current version will 

always be available to download from the Church of England website via the  

Coronavirus FAQs page.  

 

This advice note seeks to enable Holy Communion to be celebrated in a safe and  

appropriate way. It includes practical steps in the administration of Holy Communion, 

as well as guidance on the practice of Holy Communion provided by members of the 

Liturgical Commission and the Faith & Order Commission.  

 

Where either priests or parishioners have concerns about participating in a service of 

Holy Communion, it is important that no pressure is placed on priests to celebrate 

Holy Communion or on parishioners to receive it. General advice on cleaning church 

buildings and on the conduct of public worship should also be observed.  

 

Q. When can we celebrate Holy Communion with our congregations in church  

buildings?  

A. This will only be possible once church buildings are re-opened for public worship. 

 

Q. Are we able to share the Peace?  

A. Unfortunately, in order to minimise risk, there should be no sharing of the Peace 

physically.  

 

Q. What hygiene measures should the priest follow when preparing the elements?  

A. The president (and anyone who prepares the elements) must sanitise their hands 

before touching the elements, and again after the president has administered them to 

him/herself and before offering the bread to communicants. If others assist in  

preparing the elements, then hand hygiene and physical distancing precautions should 

apply.  

 

Q. What elements can be offered to communicants?  

A. At present, Communion should be administered in one kind only with no sharing of 

the common cup. The president alone should always take the wine, consuming all that 

has been consecrated; other communicants should receive the bread only, in the hand. 

As the Liturgical and Faith and Order Commissions have made clear, this is still 

‘complete communion’.  
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In order to minimise overall risk, intinction (dipping the bread into the wine) should 

not be practised. 

 

Q. When should the priest and communicants sanitize their hands?  

A. The priest should sanitise his/her hands before administering the bread. Each com-

municant should also be encouraged to sanitise their hands before receiving the bread.  

 

Q. Should the altar rails be used?  

A. We suggest that in order to avoid touching it and to maintain physical distancing 

communicants should not come to kneel at the altar rail, but instead they should form 

a line maintaining two metres distance to receive the bread from the priest. The  

details of how this will be enacted will depend on the local situation, particularly the 

layout of the building.  

 

Q. How can the priest maintain physical distancing when administering the bread?  

A. We recognise that it will not be possible to maintain the normal two-metres  

distancing for the brief time that the priest administers the sacrament. However, the 

risk associated with this is relatively low. Some benefit might be gained, if face-

coverings are worn or a form of separation such as a perspex screen is used (though 

as noted below, the evidence on face coverings is not strong).  

 

Q. What about face coverings?  

A. The evidence on face coverings is not strong and suggests that the benefit is not to 

the wearer but to others for any potential infection by the wearer. However, it is very 

possible that Government will advise that, as a precautionary measure, face coverings 

should be worn by both communicants and the priest when administering the sacra-

ment.  

 

Q. How can we clean the chalice and paten?  

A. If the priest is the only person who will touch the chalice and paten both during the 

service and after, then they can be cleaned in the normal way.  

If others may touch the chalice and/or paten, either during the service or after, then 

they should either be washed in warm water with liquid soap, or if this is not possible, 

stored safely on their own for at least 72 hours before using again, in case they have 

been infected with the virus.  

 

Q. Can we reserve the Sacrament?  

A. Churches which reserve the Sacrament may do so. The priest should place the 

hosts in the vessel for reservation. They should not be consumed or distributed for 72 

hours by anyone other than the priest who reserved them. 

 

 Issue Date 9 June 2020 The House of Bishops Recovery Group  
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SENTINEL WINDOW SERVICES 

 

Misty double glazed units 
replaced 

Window and door repairs 

 
 
 

Free quotations  All work guaranteed 

Contact Steve Buffey on 07850 176217 
stevebuffey@btinternet.com 

• Windows 
• Doors 
• Porches 

 

• Conservatories 
• Composite doors 
• Bi-fold doors 

Ulley Village Hall 
Available for Hire 

Holds up to 60 people. 
Full kitchen facilities, crockery etc 

Monday – Thursday £12.50 per hour 
Friday – Sunday       £15.00 per hour 

For Bookings please call Joanne Myers on 
       Tel:07780703918       Email:mjnn7@aol.com 

       

 

                                     

 

 

Action Songs, Bible Stories, Craft and Play for 0-5’s 

 

Every Monday in term time 1.30-3.00pm 

All Saints Church, Aston (1st, 2nd & 4th Mondays) 

Holy Trinity Church, Ulley (3rd Monday) 
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CANCELLED DUE TO 

THE COVID-19  

CORONAVIRUS CRISIS 

 

Thursday 
3.15 - 4.45pm 

Aston All Saints C of E School   
Lodge Lane 

 
Fun, Faith, Friendship and Food 

 Make, Play, Explore, Create, Discover 

www.allsaintsaston.com 
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Home 
There’s no place like it 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A  flexible and friendly home-based  

care service from a few hours to full 

time. Our service is available 24 

hours a day, seven days a week to 

provide: 

Contact us on 

01709 837170 
www.homeinstead.co.uk/rotherham 

• Companionship 

• Local transportation 

• Personal care 

• Meal preparation 

• Light housekeeping 

• Specialist dementia 

Home Instead Senior Care 
Suite 3 Linden House, 34 Moorgate Road, 
Rotherham S60 2AG 
Each Home Instead Senior Care franchise is independently 
owned and operated. 
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In his paper on “Jonathan Gray and Church Music in York, 1770-1840”, Professor 

Nicholas Temperley of the University of Illinois writes “The story of the reform of 

church music in York goes back beyond Gray’s birth, to the appointment of William 

Mason as Precentor of York in 1762”.    

 

“Mason, unlike most cathedral precentors, was an accomplished musician, and had 

strong progressive views about both cathedral and parochial music. In his essay ‘On 

Parochial Psalmody’ he sharply criticised the prevailing habit of leaving the choice 

and conduct of metrical psalms to the parish clerk, and the music in the hands of a 

self-appointed choir and band.   

 

“Mason advocated unison singing in which all could easily join, with the accompa-

niment of an organ or barrel organ, the tunes to be sung faster than had been  

customary, and more rhythmically. He was not alone in these views, but he was able 

to put them into practice in his parish at Aston, where he personally taught 
 

 

REV WILLIAM MASON  1725—1797 

Musician, Composer and Parish Priest 
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music to the choir.  He had a ‘favourite blacksmith’ whom he ‘taught to sing 

Marcello’s Psalms like an angel’. The Aston church singers were also paid six  

shillings a year to ‘encourage ‘em to sing’.  Sarah Siddons, a famous actress of the 

18th century who visited Mason in his rectory, wrote in her journal about ‘the most 

adored Parish Priest in the organ loft teaching the children some music for the next 

Sunday”. 

 

We know that the music in Aston church involved the whole congregation. Rev. 

Richard Warner (1763-1853) a clergyman, writer and friend of Christopher  

Alderson, curate at Aston, visited Aston Church and wrote “Mr. Mason, a musician 

as well as a poet, had composed several simple, and solemn airs, which were pricked 

upon the barrel-organ; and had moreover, thrown portions of some of the Psalms of 

David, into his own beautiful versification;  lowering the composition, however, to 

the level of the ordinary understanding.  

 

A book containing these psalms was placed on every seat”. This book was printed 

privately by Mason and was entitled “Psalms taken from the Old Version, Revised 

and Altered for the Use of the Parish of Aston, and Adapted to such Easy Tunes as 

may be sung by the whole Congregation”. 

 

In 1771 Mason appointed William Richardson as a vicar-choral of York Minster and 

he was given the curacy of the neighbouring church of St. Michael le Belfrey.    

Richardson had a fine singing voice and good musical ability.    

 

In 1782 a barrel organ, made by Thomas Haxby of York, was installed in St. Michael 

le Belfrey. This was the first recorded use of a barrel organ in an English Church.   

Mason was very pleased with the effect and he had the organ moved to Aston and a 

new organ was installed in St. Michael le Belfrey. 

 

In 1782 Mason edited a collection of Anthems for use in York Minster.  It was re-

published in 1794 and several times after his death and it was not until 1875, that it 

was replaced by a new collection. He also published several essays on English 

church music. 

 

Mason’s barrel-organ was removed from Aston Church after his death in 1797 but it, 

or a similar one, was installed in 1826 and remained until the general church  

restoration of 1858-63.  

 

Ann Key Aston-cum-Aughton History Group  
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A Plea to the Community of All Saints Church 
 

A warm welcome awaits you whenever you wish to visit our beautiful Grade 1 

listed 12th Century Church. Here at All Saints Church Aston we have Services 

every Sunday and during the week for those people who wish to extend their 

faith, or cannot make our Sunday Services.  

 

We welcome the residents of our Community. Many of our children visit and 

play under supervision at our various organised groups. Many of these groups 

and services are highlighted in this Monthly Parish Magazine.  

 

Our church is run by the Parochial Church Council of All Saints Aston, which 

comprises elected members of the Congregation, Clergy and Licensed Lay mem-

bers. The PCC meets every month to discuss our finances and how our money 

should be spent to benefit and improve our church.  

 

These meetings cover matters from the day to day running of our church, to the 

safety of every person who enters our church, and the ongoing repairs and main-

tenance needed to ensure our church is fit for purpose.  

 

We receive many wonderful testaments from visitors who visit our church; from 

those who have been to a Service, a Wedding, a Baptism, a Funeral or just  

decided to look around our Church when in the area or staying at Aston Hall  

Hotel.  
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Like many other organizations, our Church continues to have challenges to main-

tain the fabric of the building and the requirements for our Church and Commu-

nity's future.  

 

We are grateful to members of our congregation and friends who donate to  

assist in all that we try to do in the development and the continuing pathway 

work of our Church. These donations are made by a monthly bank direct debit, a 

weekly envelope scheme or by cash in the collection tray. All monies are used to 

help in the running of our church.  

 

We hope you too would like to consider becoming part of the continuation of our 

work and the future of our Church by donating whatever you feel you can afford. 

Being a charity, if you are a tax payer each £1.00 donation you give attracts 25p 

from the government, which as you can understand is of great help to us.  

 

If you would like further information on how you can help by making a monthly 

bank direct debit donation, by weekly envelope contribution, or a one off dona-

tion to our church we would be very grateful for you to contact our Gift Aid Sec-

retary or our Admin Assistant.  

 

Contact details as follows: 

 

Gift Aid Secretary : Glyn Sands 

Mobile phone 07835 240870 or glynsands@aol.com  

 

Church AdminAssistant : Hazel Winstanley  

by email at office@allsaintsaston.com or phone 07934 101538 

 

About 700AD the people of Aston embraced Christianity and built a church: 

probably of wattle and wood. After the Norman Conquest in 1066 the Norman 

Lord erected a Hall and rebuilt the Church in Stone.  

 

 

 

Together with your assistance  

we could help to ensure that  

our Church will continue into the future 
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Beware the spell-checker on your special service sheets! 
 

The Rectory 

St James the Least 

 

My dear Nephew Darren, 

 

When producing material for your magazine or church services, beware the computer 

spell-checker.  We once let our own system check a Christmas carol sheet and, on the 

night, found ourselves obliged to sing “away in a manager”, mangers apparently be-

ing unknown to our machine. 

 

If you use special sheets regularly, it seems a law of nature – as with metal coat  

hangers - that they all intermingle while no one is watching. Thus, on Easter Day, half 

the congregation will have been issued with sheets for Harvest, which will only be-

come obvious once the service begins. The first hymn will be entirely lost while 

sidesmen scuttle about looking for replacements only to find that there won’t be 

enough of them anyway and then the second hymn will be lost while others helpfully 

wander about church donating their sheets to those looking helpless and then trying to 

find someone to share with.  

 

Never, ever, print on them ‘Do not take home’ as this will only ensure everyone does 

so. I have sometimes wondered if the instruction ‘Take this sheet home for reference’ 

would ensure that they stayed neatly arranged in the pews after the service. And if it 

is a service where babies are likely to be present, be assured that many of the copies 

will be returned half chewed and coated with bits of whatever the infant had for 

breakfast. There must be a market for paper treated with a child-repellent flavour for 

such occasions. 

 

Anyone who thinks we are an unimaginative nation should visit a church after a  

special service to see how many places members of congregations can invent to hide 

the booklets: under kneelers, neatly folded and hidden inside hymn books, among 

flower arrangements and behind heating pipes so that no one can quite reach them. 

They then lurk there reproachfully for the next ten years until mice solve the problem. 

 

No, stick to large, hard bound books. They are resistant to teeth and are too  

substantial to be hidden in pockets. Their only drawback is that they tend to fall  

victim to the pull of gravity at the quietest moments. 

 

Your loving uncle, 

 

Eustace  
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ASTON HALL CRICKET CLUB 
 

To book our facilities, and enjoy a rural setting for your wedding reception, 

christening, birthday, retirement or anniversary party please contact: 

 

                            Steve and Janet Ward  

                    0794 143 8586 or 0789 471 1346 

          

                  

pitchero.com/clubs/astonhallcricketclub 

IAN VAN HOOF OPTICIANS 
 

FRIENDLY PROFESSIONAL ADVICE ON ALL ASPECTS OF EYE CARE 

WIDE RANGE OF FRAMES, FROM BUDGET TO DESIGNER 

CONTACT LENSES, SOFT GAS PERMEABLE, TINTED, ETC. 

NHS SIGHT TESTS FREE FOR CHILDREN, OVER SIXTIES & OTHER GROUPS 

OPEN 9am - 5.30pm  MONDAY - FRIDAY 

 

101 HIGH STREET, SWALLOWNEST, SHEFFIELD 
TEL: 0114 287 6036 
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 During Aston Church Choir’s Zoom rehearsals, they decided to take on the ambitious 

challenge of producing an album of Worship Songs with the intention of helping others 

in Lockdown and raising funds for the NHS. Due to the COVID -19 circumstances, 

they each had to record their voices on mobile phones at home in isolation, then send 

the recordings onto their Director of Music, Ian Watts, for mixing and production. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The songs are available now to stream on musicinlockdown.com using:  

 

Youtube                         Tidal     

 

Apple          Deezer     

 

Amazon                 Spotify 



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.com 

PAINTER & PAPERHANGER 
 

INTERIOR DECORATING: 
~ WALLPAPERS STRIPPED 

~  CEILINGS & WALLS EMULSIONED 

~  WOODWORK PAINT OR STAIN FINISHED 

~  PAPERHANGING TO CEILINGS & WALLS 

 

EXTERIORS: 
~  GUTTERS CLEANED 

~  WOODWORK PAINT OR STAIN FINISH 

~  MASONRY COATINGS 

 

Insurance work undertaken - Free advice & estimates 
 

      K. LEANING 

 

    Home:  0114 287 9934 

     Mobile:  07923 607495 

 

 

PAINTING AND DECORATING ASSOCIATION 

Advertising with the church magazine since 1999! 

   
    

Having a meeting or party?  
 

Why not hire our Narthex?  

 

£15 per hour. No Booking Fee. 

 

Contact Hazel office@allsaintsaston.com 
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Groups and Societies 

 

Flare -  Youth Club (11-16years) 
Meets monthly in the Narthex of All Saints Church:  

6 to 8pm.  Silly games, discussion, food and prayer . 

 

 

Aston Footpath Walkers Association 

Local friendly walking every Thursday.  Contact Mel Partridge on 0114 438 1493. 

 

Aston Ladies Circle 

Meetings are at 7.45pm on Tuesday evenings in the Parish Hall or ‘OUT’ on trips.  

Contact Kath Hallam 01142872052 

 

 

Aston-cum-Aughton History Group 
Meetings on the 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month, 7-9pm, William Layne 

Reading Room, Aughton Lane, Aston.  Visitors welcome.  
 
. 

Aston-cum-Aughton Ladies Group  
Meetings on the 3rd Monday of each month at 1.45pm in the Narthex  at All 

Saints Church.  New members / visitors welcome (small fee).  

Contact Val on 0114 287 3214    

 

 

Chatterbox Activity Group 
for pensioners, carers and over 55’s. See pg.23 

Tuesdays 10am to 12.30, Central Methodist Church Hall, Lodge Lane, Aston.  £2 

Transport available. Extra help always welcome.  Contact Janet on 07989 370593 

 

Dinnington & District Horticultural Society 

Evening talks in Anston Parish Hall, Ryton Road, North Anston S25 4DL at 7.30pm.  

Non members £2.50.  For more details contact 01909 567326.  
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Friends of Ulley Country Park 
Sunday Café:  11 am to 3 pm. Homemade refreshments including soup, 

crusty    bread, coffee, tea, fruit cordials, cakes and scones. We hope to 

host a special event at each Café day. Details on the website.   

 

5th Age (charity number 1068378) 

This social group meets every Tuesday, 2 - 4pm at Heighton View            

Community Centre (off Turnshaw Avenue in Aughton).  Open to   anyone 

over 55.  Just drop in: ask for Julia. Membership free.   

Contact: enquire5thage@outlook.com 

 

Swallownest Ladies Group 
Meets on the 2nd Monday of each month, 1.30 - 3pm, William Layne  

Reading Room, Aughton Lane, Aston  New members welcome.   

Contact Patricia Bennett 0114 4538513 or Joan Scholey (287 4565) 

  

Prospects@Central 
An inclusive service with those with learning difficulties.  All welcome! 

Drama, dance, music, cake & worship. 3rd Sunday of each month at 

3.30pm. Central Methodist Church.   

Contact 01709 372863 or joanne.archersiddall@gmail.com 

Praise and Play 
Playgroup for babies and pre-school children at All Saints Church, Aston 

every Monday 1.30-3.00pm in Term time (except 3rd Monday in the month 

when it Is held at Holy Trinity, Ulley) Free, but donations welcome. 

 

                                     Our New Parish  

                                    Office Number is 

                         07934 101538 
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Peace be with you 
 

Through absence, 

Through doubt, 

Through questions 

And fears, 

Through locked doors 

And longing 

Jesus comes. 

  

His risen presence 

Bringing blessing, 

Hope and healing, 

Restoration 

And His precious, 

Faith-affirming 

Gift of peace. 

  

By Daphne Kitching 

CHATTERBOX 

A friendly group for over 55's 

Card games  -  Table tennis 

Indoor curling  -  Weekly quiz 

Free raffle  -  Board Games 

Have a chat and a cuppa 

Meet new and old friends 

All for £2 

Every Tuesday 10:00 - 12:30 

Lodge Lane Methodist Church  

Contact Janet on 07989370593  

 

Aston-cum-Aughton  

History Group  

books are available 

from 

Jeff Blades 0114 287 

2102 and 
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 From the Registers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to the Government’s Guidelines on Lockdown  

there have been no Baptisms or Funerals  

at All Saints Church during April 2020 

 

Lo, I am with you always 
 

Wide fields of corn along the valleys spread; 

The rain and dew mature the swelling vine; 

 I see the Lord in multiplying bread; 

    I see Him turning water into wine; 

    I see Him working all the works divine 

  He wrought when Salem-ward His steps were led; 

   The self-same miracles around Him shine; 

He feeds the famished; He revives the dead; 

He pours the flood of light on darkened eyes; 

He chases tears, diseases, fiends away; 

His throne is raised upon these orient skies; 

His footstool is the pave whereon we pray.... 

 

From a poem by John Charles Earle (1749 – 1818)  
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Painter and Decorator 

B. Fairweather 
Internal / External  

All paper-hanging to ceilings and walls 
Clean and Tidy 

Fully Insured  -  30 years experience 
Free estimates  -  Discounts for OAPs 

merrys@talktalk.net 

0114 287 9787 or 0770 394 4696 

Key Stone Security 
Personal Security Systems 

Domestic & Commercial Installations 

& Service 

Existing systems taken over 

Member of S.S.A.I.B. Inspectorate 

ANDREW CRAIG 

24 Eagle View, Aston 

Sheffield S26 2GL 

0114 287 3857 

Janet Mitchell  

Dance Academy 
(BBO. AAD. TMAG) 

Tap, Ballet, Modern, Acrobatic,  

Street Dance 

Pupils trained for examinations, 

stage work, teaching careers 

Classes held Monday and Wednesday 

at Aston Parish Hall 

Janet Mitchell: 01909 518447 

CJ DECORATORS 
YOUR LOCAL DECORATOR 

Interior and Exterior 

Free Estimates and Advice 

Reliable, clean and tidy work 

Insurance work undertaken 

References provided on request 

Established 1992 

Fully insured 

15% off bookings through this advert 

WILDER ELECTRICAL LTD. 
All electrical installation work 

undertaken. 

Inspection and testing. 

Rewires, fuseboards, sockets, 

showers, etc. 

For free estimates call Kevin 

Wilder on 07872 101205 
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Footprints and Fun  
https://www.facebook.com/footprintsandfun/ 

 

Our children’s group for ages 3-11 meets  

during the Sunday Service.  

 

It is a lively group featuring songs, stories and crafts.  

 

For more information contact Beth Henshaw at Beth@thehenshaws.net  

 

Diocesan Strategy Prayer 

Please pray for the Diocese of Sheffield.  

 

Living God, Jesus calls his followers to seek first your Kingdom. 

Renew us as we make your love known; 

Release us to share freely together in mission; 

and Rejuvenate us to be fruitful in your service. 

Give us courage, wisdom and compassion, 

that strengthened with the grace of the Holy Spirit, 

we may, as the Diocese of Sheffield, 

both flourish and grow through Christ our Lord. 

Amen 

THERE WILL BE NO 

FOOTPRINTS AND FUN MEETINGS  

DURING THE GOVERNMENT LOCKDOWN 

DUE TO THE CORONAVIRUS 
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Contact Beth Henshaw  

07813 789255 

Facebook: Flare@All 

Saints, Aston 

 

        Join us Once a month  

on a Sunday  

 

 

For 
 

Friendship ◊ Prayer        

Discussion ◊ Games  

Meal ◊ Music and Fun 
 

We meet in Term-Time  

in the  

Narthex of  

All Saints Church  

Church Lane, Aston 

THERE WILL BE NO 

FLARE MEETINGS  

DURING THE GOVERNMENT LOCKDOWN  

DUE TO THE CORONAVIRUS 



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.com 



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.com 

Your Local Clock Repairer 

Bygone Times 

Old and Antique Clocks 
bought and sold 

All work guaranteed 

Elsecar Heritage Centre, Units 9F & 9G 

Wath Road, Elsecar 

Barnsley S74 8HJ 

0775 148 8626 

VISITING 

CHIRO PO DIST 

Mr G A McDaid    MSSCh   MBChA 

HPC Registered Health Scheme Receipts 

All Foot Treatments 

0114 251 1483   or   07926 195508 

0755 424 3154 
jaynesmobilefootcare@gmail.com 

Mobile Foot Care 

Jayne Martin SAC (Dip) MAFHP 

Do you suffer from: •     Corns 

• Callus/Cracked heels 

• Ingrowing toenails (non surgical procedures) 
 

Or do you simply want someone to cut your toenails and look after your feet for you on a 

regular basis?  If you would like me to visit you in the comfort of your own home then 

please phone 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ASTON 

 

CORONAVIRUS EMERGENCY 
 

During these unusual times we are keeping in touch with  

each other through various church and social networks. 

 

If you are not yet in a network and would like a friendly call 

please email our Parish Admin Assistant Hazel on 

office@allsaintsaston.com 

 
Give her your name, address, telephone number, E-mail  

and most important of all, your permission to pass  

this information to a local Team Leader. 

 

Our daily prayers continue and we trust that  

you will stay safe and healthy.  



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.com REGULAR SERVICES 

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS ASTON CUM AUGHTON 

 

SUNDAYS: All Age Worship  (1st Sunday of the month)                              10.30am 

 Parish Communion (2nd and 4th Sundays)                                10.30am 

                               Morning with choir (3rd Sunday)                                                  10.30am 

 Evensong (1st Sunday)                                                                     6.30pm 

 

MONDAYS: ‘Praise and Play’ (on 3rd Mon Ulley) (term-time only)               1.30pm 

 

WEDNESDAYS: Holy Communion                                                                               9.30am 

                      Children’s group “Footprints and Fun” runs except on 1st Sunday. 

THE PARISH CHURCH OF HOLY TRINITY ULLEY 

 

SUNDAYS:   Morning Worship 1st Sunday, Parish communion 4th Sunday          9.00am   

                      Morning worship  2nd Sunday  Parish communion  3rd Sundays   10.30am 

 

When there is a fifth Sunday in the month, there is a Joint Communion Service  

for both churches in the benefice. 

                                                                     TEAM STAFF 

 

LAY MINISTER:     Captain Neil Thomson CA  neil@allsaintsaston.com    07500 013325 

                               Peter Hutchinson  17 Front Street, Treeton S60 5QP  0114 4425 340 

LAY READERS: Jim Nuttall jimnuttall@talktalk.net               0114 287 6047

 3 Rosegarth Avenue, Aston, Sheffield S26 2DB 

       Gwyneth Hodgson       0114 287 2150 

 Hanbury House, Main Street, Ulley, Sheffield S26 3YD 

 

 Terry Nougher-Fuller                                                          01709 852057  

 WARDENS:          Terry Nougher-Fuller  (All Saints)     01709 852057   

 Elizabeth Goddard  (All Saints)                  

 Sue Hubbard  (Holy Trinity)     0114 287 3846 

 Gwyneth Hodgson  (Holy Trinity)    0114 287 2150 

CHILDREN’S MINISTER  Beth Henshaw                       07813 789255 

 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC:    Ian Watts,   ianctms@gmail.com                          07950 753429                  

            101,Wighay Road ,Linby, Notts NG15 8AH          0115 963 7647 

 

MAGAZINE            Peter Maxted    magazine@allsaintsaston.com          0114 287 5477 
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Call now to arrange your 
free appointment  

at a time to suit you 

0114 248 5422 
07807 989966 

 

ROTHER-GAS 
RAWMARSH HILL 

RAWMARSH 
ROTHERHAM 522633 
Bottled gas delivered: 

Ulley, Aston, Swallownest, Aughton 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

www.allsaintsaston.com 

 

  

Your Wedding Day should be perfect beyond all expectations. 

At BEST WESTERN PLUS Aston Hall Hotel, we will make it Unforgettable ! 

 

Our Fairy Godmothers will guide you along the planning stages  

and our professional team will deliver the day of your dreams. 

 

t:  +44 (0) 114 287 2309   e:  weddings@astonhallhotel.co.uk   w:  www.astonhallhotel.co.uk 

 

WORKSOP ROAD    ASTON     SHEFFIELD    SOUTH YORKSHIRE    S26  2EE 

 


